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Harlaw Academy Parent Council
Minutes
Thursday 16th February 2017

Present
Carol Eddie (Chair), Catriona Allan (Vice Chair), David Innes (Head Teacher), Elizabeth Robertson  (Treasurer), Lynne Gowans (Secretary), Skye Iversen, Astrid Raynard, Tyler McCraw, Catriona Wilson, Sarah Souter, Lynette Knowles, Jane Kilvington, Caroline Duncan, Murdo MacLean
Apologies
Mary Michie, Yvonne Allan, Carol Bremner, Maureen Pelley, Alan Donnelly, Angela Taylor, Jacqui Lang

02. Minutes of previous Parent Council Meeting on 24st November 2016
Carol Eddie invited any comments or corrections of the Minutes from the last Parent Council, no comments/issues were raised.

03. Chairperson’s Report
Welcome to everyone.  Attended Christmas concert, a very enjoyable event. Minutes now uploaded to website under Parents tab.  Groupcall now seems to be working and attachments now able to be sent along with message.  Jacqui Lang asked whether there was anything parents could do about the schools current financial position and about activities week and whether any residential trips are being offered.  David advised there were not this year and activities week was being looked at but in a different format, looking at basing the activities around the curriculum and possible spacing some of these events/experiences around the school year rather than have a full week at one time.  Sports day and forest walk would be incorporated into this. School will advise when more information is available.

04. School Report
Headmasters Report:
Staffing:  There are still staffing concerns at Harlaw with computing still being an unfilled post, this is not likely to be resolved, any children currently sitting computing courses in school are either taking classes in another local school or at college.    We were pleased to welcome Stephanie Murray back into Music, in Art one of our staff had been off long term and in Biology we had not yet managed to secure permanent replacements for staff who had left. Mr Innes had been involved in work by GTCS to accredit more teacher training courses at Universities which should result in more teachers being trained – but some of the benefit of this may not be seen until session 2019/20.  
Finance:  In previous years when school had unfilled teaching vacancy, 100% of this saving could be used to address other priorities, such as employing additional non-teaching staff, replacing school equipment, upgrading classrooms and replacing equipment.  At the start of this session 75% was clawed back but since January 100% has been clawed back There is l a very small maintenance budget available but not enough to cover what we have spent in recent years. There is a great concern that PE lessons will be affected by this saving as there will not be enough money available to pay for transport and indoor space during bad weather and may result in some pupils missing out on their 2 hours of PE weekly.  Harlaw is trying to go more paperless and this has resulted in a saving for both the school and the environment.  The IT fund has been used to develop the schools network and Google classroom is now up and running successfully.  Following discussions it was felt that as there are local elections coming up and parents can write to Angela Taylor or any of our other local councillors expressing their concerns at the current situation.  In addition to the funding from Local Authorities all schools in Scotland will receive some money directly from Scottish government from the Pupil Equity Fund, to help close the poverty gap faced by some children/families.  Murdo suggested speaking to local oil companies, including those who engaged at Harlaw careers evening, to ask about any surplus equipment they have, desk chairs, cabinets etc. (all). Chamber of Commerce could also be approached. (DI)
Parental Engagement: Mr Innes showed Parental Engagement slides, looking at different ways to communicate with parents already engaged and reaching out to those parents who are disengaged. When school inspectors come to visit the school, are the hearing the real story, what would parents say?  The Government will report annually on parental engagement, as a school we should also report on our work and plans for moving forward. Newsletter has gone out but will be last of this type.  Looking to communicate with parents on more relevant issues. Use of surveys on topics like activities week, uniform etc. and more interactive, weekly updates via our messaging service. Could Parent Council help with Survey Monkey to gather opinions? (C)  Surveys could be broken down into school houses.   Vision, Values and Behaviours to be revisited every three years to keep updated with pupil and parent input.
Main hall can now be used in bad weather, ensuring room for all children with snack bar and dining room also being available.  Uniform looking good, with most children making an effort to come to school wearing it. Signs have now been displayed in foyer asking all visitors to carry a badge. More visits to feeder primary schools, with senior pupils playing and important role here. More than just an information evening, school to engage with Skills Development Scotland on this.
Pupil Report:  Senior pupils have come back from holidays straight into prelims.  Focus on uniform, especially senior years has been positive, teachers are now enforcing daily.  Plan to implement this throughout the school. Jane suggested a letter or message home to parents about this would be a good idea, PC agreed, (DI) to organise.  
Duke of Edinburgh award night had a great turn out, Harlaw is very well supported by staff and we only pay £30 per child, much less than other schools pay. Mrs Cooper won a special award for her support with Duke of Edinburgh.  Curriculum evening had a very good turn out and a very informative session took place. Lots of good ideas have come out of senate discussions and a to do list has been prepared, ideas include, Pupil Voice system posters to be displayed outside hall, on reception TV and website, each house to choose a charity for sponsorship monies raised, new funky coloured litter bins, hooks on back of toilet doors, toilet rota for monitoring damage etc., uniform standard procedure for all school pupils, more extracurricular clubs and advising feeder primaries on which clubs and activities are available to pupils when the start in S1.  Getting rid of old, damaged school books and using Google Classroom instead.  Murdo suggested asking school leavers to hand in revision books they no longer need, these can be used by senior pupils in school or at home.
An Ideas Hub is about to be launched around 27th February, Harlaw possibly the first school to launch this initiative.  Three categories, improving school, improving city and improving local community.  Ideas will be put forward via houses, all ideas will be replied to and followed through if approved, house pointing system being looked at for this. Ideas will be split into sub-categories with all comments, notes and subscribers visible. Stage one, ideas flow into the house sub-committee from all pupils, stage two, once approved move into relevant portal for discussion with senate pupils/student council, stage three, once approved are then discussed with teachers, admins and Aberdeen City Council, where relevant.  Donna Cuthill and Zoe Evans meeting with school to discuss launch in more detail. This will be pupil owned and will get youngsters involved rather than staff.  In the future it is hoped this can be website app based. An update will be given at next meeting.

05. Treasurers Annual Report

Accounts
							Debits		Credits		Balance

Balance as at 16/02/2017 held in TSB account						£806.27

Proposed spending 2016 to end March 2017
Clerk Payments x 3					£180.00
Admin Costs						£  25.00
Contribution to School Prizes				£600.00

TOTAL							£805.00	Balance	£    1.27


Survey Monkey would cost approximately £300, could school prize fund be halved to incorporate this? It was agreed this could be feasible.
Murdo asked how we would make up shortfall in school prize fund, we could ask PTA to help with fund or just keep within our current budget, to be discussed late.


06. PTA report:  Murder Mystery evening taking place on 21st April.  David Innes to meet with Carol Bremner to discuss way forward with PTA.
Carol suggested that more staff and parents could come onboard but was hard to encourage this when no meetings were taking place, even two meetings a year may help, possibly in September and March. It was suggested a less formal meeting with drinks and nibbles would maybe help and let parents find out more about the PTA in a relaxed setting.  

07. Former Pupil Report:  No report available at meeting.  A buffet evening being held on 24th February.

08. Parent Council Meetings for 2017
27/04/17, 08/06/17
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